Merit Meeting

Friday, April 10, 2009

11 am

Culinary Arts Dining Room

Members present:  C. Kefauver and L. Ingram (Co-Chairpersons), D. Ferrell, D. Folger, A. Vavra, M. Koon, S. Woodburn, P. Carmichael (non-voting), V. Riley (non-voting)

The meeting was convened at 11:00 am with all members present.

Spreadsheet

· C. Kefauver and L. Ingram presented a spreadsheet containing the data gathered from the individual evaluator’s and committee reviews from the prior meeting.  

· Members were asked to review for accuracy. 

· The committee reviewed the merit materials from faculty receiving a different number of points from the two evaluators.  This resulted in a final evaluation number from the committee.

Merit Issues
Dr. Riley asked the committee to clarify their position on each of the following issues identified in faculty merit packet submissions during this cycle.  

· Use of Out of Date Procedure
·  Two faculty members used an out of date procedure.

· Committee Discussion and Consensus:  since this was not the current procedure these faculty packets were not awarded merit points
· One-copy of Merit Packet Submitted
· Three faculty members submitted only one copy of their merit packet.

· Committee Discussion and Consensus:  since it is clearly stated in the merit procedure that two copies of the merit packet must be submitted by the merit deadline, these packets were not awarded merit points.  
· No Division Chair Statement
· One faculty member did not submit a statement from their Division Chair.

· Committee Discussion and Consensus:  the  merit procedure clearly states that this is a required item.  The faculty member’s division chair noted during the merit meeting that it was his/her fault that it was not completed.  However, the other committee members noted that it is ultimately the faculty member’s responsibility to obtain this statement and that the faculty member should have included some type of correspondence to the committee noting that they had made an attempt, but their Chair was on medical leave.  The packet was not awarded merit points.
· Incorrect Forms Utilized for Submission
· Three faculty members submitted their packet using forms other than the approved merit forms.

· Committee Discussion and Consensus:  the policy states in bold print that current merit forms are to be used.  Additionally, faculty members were given an inservice at the Fall 2008 All College Meeting concerning merit submissions and properly completed forms.  These packets were not awarded merit points.
· Merit Forms Not Typed

· Two Faculty members submitted handwritten forms to the committee.

· Committee Discussion and Consensus:  It is clearly stated in bold print in the merit procedure that documents must be typed in order to be considered by the committee. Additionally, faculty members were given an inservice at the Fall 2008 All College Meeting concerning merit submissions and properly completed forms.  These packets were not awarded merit points.
· Committee members rechecked all other submitted packet to assure that they had been typed—all other packets were typed.

Faculty Concerns 

· Dr. Riley presented the committee with comments that she had been sent by a faculty member concerning the merit procedure.

· Committee members have taken the suggestions under advisement.

Revisions

· Committee members offered suggestions to further clarify the merit procedure, as well as acceptable documentation for specified activities.
· All merit forms and the procedure has been posted on the HR website—as revisions are made these forms will be updated for the next merit submission.
Time Table

· L. Ingram and C. Kefauver will forward the committee recommendations to Dr. Olshinsky by Friday, April 17, 2009, in accordance to the procedure.
· Faculty members will be provided a feedback document at the completion of the merit process.
· L. Ingram will type the suggested revisions and send to the committee members for comment.
· A. Vavra will assist in developing additional forms to be utilized during the merit submission process.
· Full faculty will be sent the new procedure draft prior to the May 1, 2009 Faculty Assembly meeting.  Faculty will be given opportunity to comment prior to a final committee recommendation being sent to Dr. Olshinsky prior to the end of the current semester.  It is the committee’s intent that these revisions will be implemented for the current merit cycle.
The meeting concluded at 1:45 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Ingram

Merit Committee Co-Chairperson
